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AMBLESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Ambleston Community Council was held on Monday 23rd March 2015 at the Memorial Hall, Woodstock commencing at 7.30 p m.
Present were:-  Mrs Anne James (Chairman), Messrs Bryn Vaughan, John Griffiths, Julian Harries, and the Clerk.
1. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Mr Alun Vaughan and Cllr David Howlett, Pembs County Council.
2. Minutes of the Last Meeting.

Copies of the minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.

(a) REPLACEMENT SIGN WOODSTOCK/WYSTOG. A further delay has occurred due to the ‘Signs Unit’ only receiving the instruction in January 2015 and an error on manufacture. The Clerk has instructed the Signs Unit by email as to the exact location to erect the new sign.
(b) REFORMING LOCAL GOVERNMENT. The White Paper on this subject had been circulated. During discussion it was agreed that changes will take place to reduce the number of small Community Councils but it was resolved to respond to the Welsh Government stating that the requirement to have a minimum precept of £200,000 was too high and that political parties should not be allowed to put forward candidates at Town/Community Council level.
(c) INSURANCE. A quote of £158.47 for 2015/16 has been received from Zurich Municipal Insurance.

4. Highway Matters.
POTHOLES. There are potholes between Y Garn and Ambleston Cross Roads, between Wallis Lodge and Lower House, Woodstock where the edge of carriageway is also breaking up, near the entrance to New House, Tufton, near the entrance to Longstone and at the entrance to Henne Fach. All the potholes to be reported to Pembs County Council.
5. Planning. 
An application for the erection of a dwelling at Corner House Farm, Wallis. Members supported the application.
6. Annual Dinner.
It was agreed to hold the Annual Dinner at the Cross Inn, Clarbeston Road on Friday 10th April 2015. The Clerk to arrange.

7. Correspondence.
(a) PLANNING AID WALES. John Griffiths and Bryn Vaughan were nominated to attend a planning training workshop at County Hall on Monday 30th March 1.30 p m to 5.0 p m.

(b) A questionnaire was completed regarding reducing the opening times of civic amenity and recycling sites from seven days a week to five days a week.
(c) Information was received regarding the following:-

(i) The consultation period for Pembs County Council proposals to reorganise its Secondary 

Education in Mid and North West Pembrokeshire.


(ii) Volunteers required for Pembrokeshire Macmillan Cancer Support. Posters to be placed in the 


Notice Boards.


(iii) North Pembs Transport Forum AGM. Posters had been displayed in the Notice Boards.


(iv) Kidney Wales Foundation ‘Walk for Life’.
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(d) Clerks and Councils Direct to be circulated

8. Any Other Business.
There were no items for Any Other Business.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.13 p m.
Date of the Next Meeting – Monday 27th April 2015 at 8.0 p m.
